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Midland Memorial Foundation was saddened by the passing of
Board of Governor, Jeff Salehi onJJune 22, 2022.

Jafar “Jeft” Rahim Salehi was born in Iran in 1947 and from
a young age was known for his smile, ambition and
selflessness. After graduating high school, Jeff bought a
one-way ticket to America and enrolled into the University
of Kansas where he learned English and the American Way.
After graduation, he attended Odessa College where he was
inspired by the oil industry and fell in love with the people of
West Texas. He then attended Texas Tech University where
he pursued a master’s degree in Mechanical Engineering.

Jeff married the love of his life, DeeAnn McAlpine, and after
moving several times the two settled in DeeAnn’s hometown
of Midland where they welcomed their daughter Cameron
in 1985. Cameron and her husband blessed Jeff and
DeeAnn with their first grandchild, Cyrus, in 2018. Earlier
this year, and one week after Jeff's untimely passing, Cameron
and Winston welcomed a baby girl, Rosemary Salehi Kelly.

Jeftwill forever be remembered as a treasure in the philanthropic
community for his dedication to local non-profits including
Safe Place of the Permian Basin, Hillcrest School, Midland
Children’s Rehab Center, First Presbyterian Church, Trinity
School, Midland Memorial Foundation and countless
others. Jeff was a staunch supporter of Midland Memorial
Hospital and his involvement during the Midland Memori-
al Foundations NICU Campaign was nothing short of
inspirational.

On behalf of Midland Memorial Foundation and the Board
of Governors, we are grateful for Jeff’s service to our hospital
and community, and cherish the contributions made in his
memory that continue to support the quality of healthcare
in our area. He will be dearly missed.




Dr. Sudhi Agrawal: Remembering

a leader in the Midland physician
community and passionate supporter
of Midland Memorial Foundation.

Midland Memorial Foundation and Midland Memorial Hospital are grieved
by the loss of Dr. Sudhi Agrawal.

Born in India, Sudhi was the oldest of six girls. Her father was proclaimed
India’s Doctor of the Millennium, and her grandfather was the first Indian
Medical Secretary of Health under British rule. Following in their footsteps,
Sudhi carried on her family’s legacy and became one of the first female
minority pediatricians to have a solo practice in Midland in 1983.

Dr. Agrawals dedication to her career as a pediatrician emulated her forefathers’
understanding of the importance of quality healthcare. To prevent the spread
of illnesses, she created two separate waiting areas for the sick and healthy as
a precautionary measure. She was ahead of her time and her prioritization of
her patients' well-being compelled her to continuously improve her practice.
Furthermore, to ensure her patients were always cared for, Sudhi endorsed
hiring multiple doctors to expand and serve the community seven days a
week. In 1997, her efforts extended to collaborate in establishing Premier
Physicians.

Sudhi and Bhupen were married for 52 years, and together they raised their
two sons, Amit and Anurag. She was a devoted doctor, wife, mother, and
friend. Her spirituality was unwavering and her selflessness always led her to
advocate for those in need. In retirement, Sudhi and Bhupen enjoyed traveling
and were fortunate to explore over 70 countries! Even though she retired at a
young age, the kids she took care of and their families remembered her for
years and decades afterwards. It always touched her heart to run into former
patients or their relatives in her life after medicine.

In 2018, Bhupen established the Sudhi Agrawal, M.D. Pediatric Endowment
Fund to commemorate her life’s work and passion. Midland Memorial Foundation
is grateful to the Agrawal Family for the thoughtful memorial directive to
Sudhi’s endowment fund and the generous contributions. The fund will
ensure her legacy of providing quality healthcare continues for future generations
of children and their families.




Jom us as werise together to help upllft women in need.

During the month of October, we are always heart-
ened by the pink ribbons displayed around the
community in the spirit of Breast Cancer Awareness
Month. The Breast Cancer Center of Midland
Health continues to promote year-round breast
cancer awareness, education and looks for new
ways to support the underinsured and underserved
population of Midland and the surrounding region.
Pink the Basin’s annual support of Midland Health’s
Breast Center has provided thousands of patients
with relief from the financial burden associated
with screening. As the Breast Center continues to

increase their campaign to educate individuals in our
community, the number of patients needing assis-
tance will continue to grow. Although we saw setbacks
in screenings and early detection in the past couple of
years, we're rising to the challenge together to inform
the residents of the resources available to them in our
area. The relationship between Pink the Basin and
Midland Health continues to make a tremendous
impact in our community by supporting the costs
associated with these lifesaving breast health proce-
dures for patients that would otherwise be unable to
afford care.

SAVE THE DATE: November 29, 2022
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greatest need for our hospital.
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Please consider contributing to Midland
"y  Memorial Foundation to support the
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Midland Memorial Foundation’s Hopé Chest has dlstrbuted -'

over $10,000 in resources to pregnant and parenting

women in 2022!

Hope Chest is an incentive-based program focusing on
the health of babies across the Permian Basin. The
program encourages responsibility and healthy behavior
during and after pregnancy. Through a point system,
mothers can earn necessities including diapers, wipes,
clothing, car seats and humidifiers. Points are earned by
going to doctor’s appointments, attending childbirth
education classes and health and wellness events. A
mother and her baby are eligible for the Hope Chest
Program until the child is two years old.

For several years, Hope Chest has collaborated with
MISD’s Pregnancy Resource Coordinator to further
strengthen the connection between teen mothers and
Hope Chest. In partnership with MISD and Midland
Community Healthcare Services, Hope Chest launched
a campaign focusing on early prenatal care for teen girls

in the school district. Along with education on early
detection and the importance of prenatal care, the ongoing
campaign in all local junior high and high schools,
encourages teens to get connected with the Hope Chest
and services provided by MISD’s Pregnancy Resource
Coordinator. Additionally, Hope Chest provides the
prenatal class “Becoming a Mom” on MISD campuses
to reach local teens who are expecting. Our goal for this
partnership is to shore the gap and ensure these young
mothers and their children have access to much needed
resources.

Hope Chest grants a tangible step for our local mothers
to feel empowered in providing for their families.
Thanks to this program, these women can count on
their earned points to afford the small everyday necessities
for their babies.

Please call Midland Memorial Foundation at (432) 221-1572 to make a difference.
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For more information about any of these options,
please contact Nancy Woodman at Midland Memorial
Foundation at nancywoodman@midlandhealth.org

or 432-221-1569.

As we face uncertain economic times and inflation
continues to drive up prices, philanthropy remains
essential to ensure continuing care for the patients we
serve. Five planning opportunities listed below are

especially helpful at this time.

FIVE PLANNING OPPORTUNITIES

Stock Gifts. Appreciation may remain on capital assets such as stock. Gifts of appreciated stock escape
potential capital gains tax while qualifying for an income tax charitable deduction.

. Depreciation. If a stock value declines, it may be sold to claim a deduction for the loss. A gift of all or a
portion of the cash received from the sale will qualify for a second (charitable) deduction.

. AFR Rates. As the Adjusted Federal Midterm Rate (AFR) may decrease with the economy, the charitable
deduction for a gift annuity may decrease, but the tax-free income of a gift annuity increases. Also, as the

AFR rate decreases, the estate tax savings for a charitable lead trust will increase.

. Diversify Gifts. Donors aged 70.5 years or more may consider tax-free charitable rollovers (qualified
charitable distributions) from their IRAs to Midland Memorial Foundation. If over age 72, the gift may

count toward your required minimum distribution (RMD).
. Deferred Gifts. You may consider deferred gifts from your estate that do not impact current financial
needs. You may include a percentage bequest in your will or trust, and/or beneficiary designation of your

retirement plan or life insurance.

Disclaimer: Midland Memorial Foundation does not provide legal, tax, or financial advice. Donors should always source legal,
tax, or financial advice from one or more of their advisors with regards to gift and estate planning matters.

For questions about these planning opportunities and how you can best support the
programs and mission of Midland Memorial Foundation, please contact Nancy
Woodman at (432) 221-1572 or at nancywoodman@midlandhealth.org.




Thank You for Your Generous Contributions
Cumulative contributions received by Midland Memorial Foundation between May 3, 2022- July 27, 2022.

THE CORNERSTONE SOCIETY
Mrs. Nancy Gibson
Pink The Basin

THE PATRON SOCIETY

B.R. Greathouse Testamentary Trust
Estate of Helen G. Harrison

Howard Hodge Unitrust
Scharbauer Foundation

Mr. and Mrs. Ben Strickling

Mrs. Modesta Williams

THE FOUNDERS SOCIETY

Mrs. Nancy Aubin

Mr. and Mrs. Jack E. Blake, Jr.

Dr. and Mrs. Christopher L. Hall

The Henry Foundation

Permian Basin Society of
Radiologic Technologists

THE LEADERS SOCIETY

Mr. and Mrs. Hank Arnold
Blankinship 1991 Foundation, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Trey Grafa

Mr. and Mrs. Fred Kennedy

Mr. and Mrs. Frank McCabe
MHS Students in Philanthropy
Billy Neace

Mr. Jay Reynolds

Mr. and Mrs. Billy J. Sneed

Mr. and Mrs. Jack B. Wilkinson, Jr.

THE LEADERSHIP COUNCIL
Abell-Hanger Foundation
Mr. Greg Allcorn
Ms. Virginia Allen
Ms. Mary Beth Anton and

Mr. Jeft Hewett
Mr. Wayne Barton
Mr. and Mrs. Chuck Bell
Mr. and Mrs. John D. Bergman
Mr. and Mrs. Don L. Bishop
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Burleson
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Burt
Mr. Dennis Collins

Mr. and Mrs. Jim Coyle
Mr. David Cromwell
Mr. Wayne Culvahouse
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen J. Cummings
Ms. Amy Doherty
Ms. Patricia Edgar
Ms. Kathleen M. Embry
Dr. Brenda Evans and

Mr. Herman Evans
Ms. Jennifer Everson
Fitz-Patrick Trust
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Folger
Jimmie Gillespie
Ajay Gupta
Ms. Cheri Hartman
Mr. and Mrs. David Harwood
Mr. and Mrs. T. Scott Hickman
Darelyn Jobe
Mr. and Mrs. Bert G. Johnson
Mr. and Mrs. H. Lee Jones
Robyn Kedzie
Mr. Robert Kiser
Mr. and Mrs. Johnny Lasiter
Ms. Laverne A. Love
Taline Manassian
Mr. Josh Mellas
Mr. and Mrs. Russell Meyers
Mr. Antonio Miramontes and

Ms. Cindy Pando
Ms. Joni Morrill
Mrs. Sheila Morrow
Diana Neptune
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Norwood
Mr. and Mrs. Les Oppermann
Mr. Herb Pearce
Mr. Michael Portman
Mr. and Mrs. William Scott Ramsey
Dr. and Mrs. Harold Rubin
Ms. Vondie D. Silipo
Mr. and Mrs. James R. Small
Ms. Ann Smith

Mr. and Mrs. Chip Smith
Mr. and Mrs. W. Brett Smith
Mr. Gary Solka

Mr. and Mrs. Jan South

Mr. and Mrs. Autry Stephens
Mr. Steve Strickling

Ms. Tonya Sutton

Dana Taylor, RN

Mrs. Tracye Vaughn

Mr. and Mrs. W. Burgess Wade
Peggy Walker

Walter Crandall Estate
Charling Williams

Mr. and Mrs. Mark Williams
Dr. and Mrs. Charles M. Younger

GIFTS RECEIVED IN MEMORY OF FRIENDS
AND LOVED ONES

Dr. Sudhi Agrawal

John Dorn

Marilyn Douglas
Elizabeth Greaves

Kenny and Elaine Jastrow
Tom Moore

Louan Rogers

Jeff Salehi

Herb E. Ware, 111

GIFTS RECEIVED IN HONOR OF FRIENDS AND
LOVED ONES

Ann Kleine

Brenda Halfmann

Midland Memorial Foundation
is extremely grateful for the
comtinued support of generous
donors who have forever
impacted the present and future
of Midland Health.




Named Endowment Funds

Midland Memorial Foundation Endowment Fund

Sudhi Agrawal, M.D. Pediatric Endowment Fund

Alsup Family Endowment Fund

Aggie E. Anguish Nursing Scholarship Endowment Fund

Kathy Blackwell, R.N. Nursing Scholarship Endowment Fund

Herb and Elizabeth Blankinship Endowment Fund

Brent G. Blonkvist, M.D. Infant and Children’s Endowment Fund

Dr. Edward “Pete” Carter Anesthesiology and Operating Room
Endowment Fund

Reid and Ellen Jo Caskey Endowment Fund

Viola M. Coleman, M.D. Endowment Fund

Peggy and Bob Cowan Emergency Room Endowment Fund

Nadine Craddick Endowment Fund

].D. Crawford Endowment Fund

Jimmie and James Currie Family Endowment Fund

Linnie Hall Davidson, R.N. Nursing Scholarship Endowment Fund

Louise and Decker Dawson Endowment Fund

Sue and John Robert Dorr Endowment Fund

Susie and Don Evans Endowment Fund

Lois and Richard Folger Endowment Fund

John W. Foster, Sr. M.D. Endowment Fund

Edith Anderson Garst and Robert M. Garst Endowment Fund

Richard and Nancy Gibson Endowment Fund

Glendorn Equipment Endowment Fund

The B.R. Greathouse and Helen Greathouse Endowment Fund

Arden and Rosalind Redfern Grover Endowment Fund

Kelly Rhodes Grover Endowment Fund

Paula and Jim Henry Endowment Fund

Herd Family Endowment Fund

Patsy Hochman, R.N. Nursing Scholarship Endowment Fund

Nancy S. Hull Endowment Fund

Bettye and Lanny G. Ice, Sr. Endowment Fund

Thomas P. Ingram Endowment Fund

K.M. Jastrow Endowment Fund

Barbara Tom Jowell Endowment Fund

Kavanagh Family Endowment Fund

Ann M. Kleine Nursing Scholarship Endowment Fund

The Klingensmith’s Endowment Fund

LaForce Family Endowment Fund

Nancy and Joe Liberty Endowment Fund

Rachel Lyman Endowment Fund

Rachel Lyman ACC Endowment Fund

Edwin H. Magruder, Jr. Endowment Fund

The Marquez Family Endowment Fund

Larry and Dorothy Melzer Physician Recruitment Endowment Fund
Midland Pathologists, PA. Endowment Fund

Bascom Mitchell Family Endowment Fund

Bill and Eva Mitchell Endowment Fund

Wayne and Jo Ann Moore Endowment Fund

Morrow Family Endowment Fund

NICU Endowment Fund

DAnn and John R. Norwood Endowment Fund

Ortloft Engineers, Ltd. Endowment Fund

Barbara J. O’Shaughnessy Endowment Fund

Hal and Sweetie Peck Endowment Fund

Roni and Wes Perry Family Endowment Fund

The Pevehouse Family Endowment Fund

Dr. Eileen Piwetz Nursing Scholarship Endowment Fund
Charles H. Priddy Endowment Fund

Pruett Family Endowment Fund

James H. Purvis Endowment Fund

The Randee and Jack Rathbone Family Endowment Fund
John J. Redfern, Jr. Endowment Fund

R. Joan Rhodes Endowment Fund

Rogers Family Endowment Fund

Marilee and Ed Runyan Endowment Fund

Billie G. Ruppe, R.N. Nursing Scholarship Endowment Fund
Dorothy Turner Scharbauer Endowment Fund

Roxane and Ben Strickling Family Endowment Fund

Joseph G. Suckarieh, M.D. Heart Institute Endowment Fund
Dr. Edgardo and Kathy Valle Emergency Medical Endowment Fund
AlJ. and Mary Vogel & Dr. Robert and Debbie Vogel Endowment Fund
The Lissa and Cy Wagner Endowment Fund

Herbert E. Ware III Endowment Fund

Billy Ray “Pee Wee” Watson Endowment Fund

Clayton and Modesta Williams Endowment Fund

Nancy and Woody Woodman Endowment Fund

Charles M. Younger, M.D. Endowment Fund

If you are interested in establishing a named endowment fund, please contact Nancy Woodman
at (432) 221-1572 or at nancywoodman@midlandhealth.org.




BOARD OF GOVERNORS

Executive Committee

Richard Coats, Chair

Rosalind Redfern Grover, Past Chair
Mary Dawson, Secretary

Larry Edgerton, Treasurer

James M. Alsup, Governance Chair
Steven H. Pruett, Investment Chair ¢
Nominating Chair

Tevis Herd, Oil and Gas Chair

Javaid Anwar

Barry A. Beal
Michael Black

Craig A. Campbell
Joseph de Compiegne
Nadine Craddick

Sue Dorr

HONORARY BOARD OF GOVERNORS

Don Evans

Richard Folger
Nancy Gibson

Paula A. Henry
Anne Johnson

Mary B. Kennedy
Stephen W. Kuzmich
Timothy A. Leach
Cadell S. Liedtke
Paul L. Morris

Roy Nelson

Joseph O’Neill III
Wes Perry

Margaret Purvis
Glenn A. Rogers, D.D.S.
Douglas Scharbauer

Gwyn Sparks

Roxane Strickling
Georgia K. Trobaugh
Terry Wilkinson
Modesta Williams

Celia Wilson

Charles M. Younger, M.D

Governors Emeriti
Gregory W. Bartha, M.D.
Sue Starr Boldrick
Thomas M. Bruner
Mary de Compeigne
Ann M. Kleine

Tim C. Thompson

Hugh Box, Pecos, TX
Marvie Burton, Alpine, TX
Larry F. Buxton, M.D., Horseshoe Bay, TX

MEMORIAL FORUM

Mark Morgan, Big Spring, TX
Dennis Haralson, Seminole, TX
Lanny G. Ice, Sr., Monahans, TX

Eva Mitchell, Kermit, TX
Jimmy Stallings, Stanton, TX
Andrea Warnke, Andrews, TX

Kate Williamson, Chair
Marcel Campos
Kristin Ditto

The Leadership Council $1-$999
The Leaders Society $1,000-54,999
The Founders Society $5,000-524,999
The Patron Society $25,000-599,999

Annabelle Gardaphe
Reagan Hignojos
Latoya Mayberry

Amanda Perry
Douglas Scharbauer, Jr.
Kelly Strickling

The Cornerstone Society $100,000-5499,999
The Builders Society $500,000-5999,999
The Memorial Society $1,000,000-%4,999,999
The Pillar Society $5,000,000+

MIDLAND MEMORIAL

foundation

400 Rosalind Redfern Grover Parkway | Midland, Texas 79701 | 432.221.1569 | FAX 432.221.4699 | nancy.woodman@midlandhealth.org

Information provided to Midland Memorial Foundation is kept in strict confidence. Please write to us if you wish to have your name removed from future fundraising
requests. Upon notification, all reasonable efforts will be taken to adhere to your wishes.




